
INFORMATIONAL MEMORANDUM 
Tukwila Metropolitan Park District 

Operations Report MEMO 9-24-14 

TO: Tukwila Pool MPD Board 

FROM: Rick Still, Parks and Recreation Director 

DATE: September 18, 2014 

SUBJECT: Operations Report 

ISSUE 
Staff update on pool operations 

FINANCIAL IMPACT 
No financial impact 

BACKGROUND 
This memo is intended to provide the Board and Community with an update on activities, 
operations and issues that have occurred at the Tukwila Pool.  

DISCUSSION 

Revenues: August 2014 revenues were $18,051.  Year to date revenues total $157,238 or 
63% of the annual revenue goal of $249,310.   

Swimming Programs:  Lessons: 307 registrations were received for swimming lessons held 
in August, totaling $12,855.00.  Registrations are down due to a number of factors including 
changes in the economy including families’ ability to travel increasing, instructor turnover, 
decreases in Non-Resident participations.    

ITEM NO

4.D.

13



INFORMATIONAL MEMO 
MPD – Staff Operations Report  
Page 2 – September 16, 2014 
 

M:\Aquatics\MPD BOARD Items\2014\Operations Report MEMO 9-24-14.doc 

Special Olympics:  The Tukwila Tiger Sharks hosted the Summer League Championship 
Meet at the Tukwila Pool on August 16th. 13 Tukwila athletes competed in events at the meet 
alongside athletes from the Auburn Pool, Auburn YMCA, Federal Way Community Center 
Stingrays, and the Sumner Pool.  Attachment A demonstrates finish times for Tukwila 
athletes in a variety of events, overall the times are impressive – staff wanted to share the 
accomplishments with the Board.  
 
Single Gender Swim:  Participation in this program has steadily been increasing since the 
middle of August.   
 
Swim Teams:  Kennedy and Foster High School swim team practices started in late August.  
The Kennedy swim team is comprised of over 35 swimmers and the Foster team has 13 
swimmers.  New athletes to the Foster team for 2014 include participants from last year’s 
high school swim classes.  Foster Captain Matea Ferencak is also a lifeguard and swim 
instructor at the Tukwila Pool. 
 
Pass Purchases: Pass sales totaled $2,115 with 36 passes sold.  While the number of 
passes sold is lower than the previous two Augusts, the average pass price is much higher 
than in previous years.  This indicates in August 2014 individuals purchasing passes are 
selecting longer pass terms with a higher initial cost.  Youth pass purchases were especially 
high in 2013 accounting for the majority of the decrease in pass purchases for August 2014 
compared with August 2013.   
 

August  
Pass Sales 

by Age 
Group 

2014 2013 2012 

youth 7  $251  35  $982  6 $297 
adult 19  $1,330  17  $1,131  30 $1,569 
senior 10  $534  22  $1,479  13 $636 
       

 
 
 
 

Partnerships: Seattle Children’s Hospital and Seattle/King County Health Department 
granted a no cost extension for Community Transformation Grant work.  The extension, until 
December 31st, will allow staff to continue to perform outreach work related to the grant and 
ensure a long term positive impact for the Tukwila Community.   

Marketing:  In late August staff worked to coordinate fliers for distribution at Tukwila 
Schools, distribution will occur in September.  Staff have contacted McMicken Heights to 
determine participation.    
 

August 
Pass 
Sales 

Resident Non Resident Total 
Average 

pass price 
# $ # $ # $ 

2012 30 $1,368 22 $1,134 52 $2,502 $48.12 

2013 44  $1,860 30  $1,732 74  $3,592 $48.54 

2014 21  $1,032 15  $1,083 36  $2,115 $58.75 
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In August the Pool’s Facebook page had a 10% increase in page “likes.”  The increase in 
likes has spurred more activity on the page and the trend has continued into September. 
 
Staffing: Staff feel uncertainty around the impending transition and many staff members are 
seeking other employment opportunities.  A staff meeting is scheduled for staff to meet with 
Parks and Recreation Leadership and the TPMPD Executive Director to learn more about the 
transition and future employment opportunities.   
 
Maintenance:   As outlined in last month’s report, the defective expansion tank connected to 
the domestic hot water system was replaced and the final boiler inspection was completed on 
Friday, September 5, 2014.  Staff are preparing to replace the filter grid covers as well and 
plan to have this completed in the next two months.  A closure of approximately one day can 
be expected for this project and it will be scheduled to occur between 12/24/14 and 12/31/14.   
 
Support Services Transition: City staff continues to be committed to facilitating a 
professional and efficient transition of support services.  In September staff initiated weekly 
meetings weekly with the MPD Executive Director to coordinate transition items.  Attachment 
B is a working draft document of  City’s transition matrix which provides an in-depth view of 
all support services the City is working to transition to the MPD.  The following is a brief 
overview of each week’s meeting: 
 

 August 28, 2014:  Initial meeting with City staff leads, Robert Eaton and Stephanie 
Gardner.  Reviewed transition matrix, set meeting dates for September. 

 September 4, 2014:  Meeting with City of Tukwila Deputy Finance Director, reviewed 
Finance Department specific support services to be transitioned.  Discussed items for 
TPMPD’s consideration. 

 September 10, 2014:  Meeting at the Pool with City of Tukwila’s Information Technology 
Departments Senior IT Specialist, Mike Marcum.  Reviewed IT Department specific 
support services to be transitioned, discussed items for the TPMPD’s consideration.  
Reviewed items located at the pool to provide additional clarifications.   

 September 16, 2014:  Meeting with Parks and Recreation Department Staff, Robert 
Eaton, Stephanie Gardner, and Amy Kindell.  Reviewed Parks and Recreation 
Department specific support services to be transitioned and items for the TPMPD’s 
consideration regarding future services.   A topic of note is the City’s intention to close 
the pool to the public on the evening of 12/24/14 to perform necessary maintenance, 
deep cleaning, equipment removal, and other functions to ensure a successful 
transition.  

 
Follow Up:  A question arose at the August MPD meeting regarding the invoice amount for 
Support Services in July. Upon further review there was a formula error which has been 
corrected. The corrected invoice for July is included in the financial report. 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
A.  Tukwila Tiger Sharks 
B.  City of Tukwila Support Services Transition Matrix – Working Draft  
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